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Over the spring bank holiday on Colchester Road, the ‘pothole within a pothole’ that was knee deep was roughly filled in with tarmac.   
Just after the bank holiday on the 28th May work was started in Hilltop Crescent which saw the kerbs being replaced.  They did quite a good job on the kerbs and even straightened out the one that had jutted out and up for the last 20 odd years and which the kids loved to play ‘kerb ball’ on. The pavements were filled and levelled with tarmac but not sealed.  The big hole by the notice board was filled and the ‘FIX’ sign covered over, the filled hole was also sealed.  All the surface breakups were ignored.

On the 3rd of June Essex Highways went to The Street outside the bakers, further broke up the pavement, removed it and leveled the pavement with tarmac, again this was not sealed.

At the end of May Essex County Council announced that it was ‘No Mow May’ to encourage wild life.  Grass cutting did take place at the start of June but the overgrowth on both sides of Clacton Road has still not been tackled and now the footpath can barely be seen on one side,  I have reported with photos, the side opposite Bentley Road right up to the Vas sign as you are just leaving Weeley Heath as being unuseable and dangerous.
I also told them we could not speedwatch as our signs could not be seen due to the overgrowth.  As Essex Highways are part of SERP (Safer Essex Roads Partnership) one can only hope that this will give them extra incentive.

The Clacton/Colchester sign has still not been fixed and the overgrowth on that side of the road (reported last month) has grown (literally) worse and again has become unuseable.

Speedwatch Report
May/June 2024

In May we held 4 sessions.  We logged 38 speeding vehicles.  3 had no MOT.  The fastest driver was doing 54mph on the 30mph Clacton Road.  This driver was also the only driver that had no Tax.

On the 9th June, Fraser and I had a stall at the Community day there was a lot of interest in what we do and the speed ‘guns’ we use (usually referred to as devices in emails for obvious reasons) Lots of people told us their experiences with speed both good and bad.
We tried very hard to get more volunteers but most said they had no spare time or suddenly dissapeared in a cloud of dust.  
We got one ‘maybe’, so fingers crossed they soon will become a definite.



